Making a Separation Plan
Leaving parents at the beginning of the school day can be difficult for any child, no matter how loved and secure the child feels.  Here are some ideas you can use to make this transition smoother for you and your child:

· Visit the school several times with your child before the first day.  Plan at least one or two visits where you will both stay and play together for one to two hours.  Call the center one to two weeks before your child’s start date to schedule visits.

· Help your child anticipate what will happen each day of school.  If your child is returning for a second or third year in the program, let him or her know that there will be new children as well as some old friends in the group.  Create a “separation ritual or plan” to follow with your child each day as you drop him or her off.  Keep the plan simple (for example, a story together followed by a wave at the window or a few minutes together at the breakfast table).  The teachers will be glad to help you decide on a ritual, if necessary.

· Be consistent about following your plan.  If your child is having a particularly difficult time, adding “one more story” at the last minute will not ease these feelings; in fact, your child’s sadness or anxiety may become stronger.

· If difficulties continue, reassess your plan with the teachers.  Ask the teachers for suggestions and support – they have been through this many times with other children.  Ask them what they do to support your child after you have left, making sure that your child’s feelings are being fully acknowledged.  Ask them what activities happen right after you leave so you can go over this with your child at home.  (If you are still worried about your child after you leave, you can always call the school from your work place to see how your child is doing.)

· Acknowledge your child’s feelings yourself, both as you leave (if there are strong emotions) and at home when you discuss it.  “Acknowledge feelings” means to make simple statements that label the feelings.  For example, say “It’s really hard when we have to say goodbye at school.  Your feel really sad when I leave” or “It makes you mad when I leave you at day care.”  As you talk to your child, use a soft, calm voice and touch your child gently, to communicate that you understand.  Pause and wait for your child’s response.  It is important to show you accept your child’s feelings, even if his or her outbursts are upsetting to you.  This acceptance will let your child know it is okay to have strong feelings about your leaving.  With your encouragement your child will fully express feelings of sadness or anger – this usually helps children “let go” of the feelings and begin to adjust to the new friends and environment.
· If your child is not upset, avoid pressuring him or her to be sad that you are going.  Instead know that your child cares very deeply about you and that you can take pride in your child’s independence.

· Know that your child cannot begin to cope with your leaving until you actually leave.  After your last goodbye, it is important that you leave without further ado.  Children become confident that they are okay only after they have experienced their own ability to carry on without you in the new setting.

· Above all, show confidence in your child’s ability to adjust by saying goodbye as planned.  Do not sneak away while your child is distracted.  This will make your child distrustful of the whole separation process.

Following these simple suggestions will ease this daily transition for most parents and children.  If you need more help with separation problems, please feel free to talk with the teachers.  We will help in any way we can.
